
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

May 6, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:34 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present:  Crocenzi, Francis, Guistwhite, Moyer, Schwager, Stoltenburg, 

and Tierney. 

   

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders, Stuck, Tabachini, Fourhman, and 

Vogelsong.  Solicitors:  Say. 

   

Parameters for the 

Organization of Public 

Comment 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mrs. 

Crocenzi that the Board of School Directors adopts the attached 

parameters for the organization of public comment as presented 

to be effective on May 6, 2021.  After providing time for public 

comment, of which there was none, the motion carried on a roll 

call vote 8-0. 

 

Communications  Dr. Stoltz shared the intent to have one graduation ceremony for 

each school, rather than two as previously announced. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 

 

Dr. Stoltz thanked Lower Allen Township’s Fire Department 

for including Cumberland Perry Area Vocational Technical 

School in their recent flier.  He recognized Teacher 

Appreciation Week and School Nurse Day. 

  

Mr. Kambic highlighted Stock and Leader’s School Law 

Presentation. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

 

Recognition of Public 

– Agenda Items 

 No members of the public addressed the Board.  

 

Personnel  

 

 

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Guistwhite 

that the Board of School Directors approves Item 5.a.1. 

Reinstatement(s) - Administrator; Item 5.a.1a. Reinstatement(s)  

- Professional; Item 5.a.2. Reinstatement(s)  - Support; Item 

5.a.3. Resignation(s) – Professional; Item 5.a.4. Resignation(s) - 

Support; Item 5.a.5. Resignation(s) - Extra Duty; Item 5.a.6. 

Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave - Professional; Item 

5.a.7. Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave - Support; Item 

5.a.8. Alteration(s) to Employment Status – Support; Item 5.a.9. 

Appointment(s) - Professional; Item 5.a10. Approval - 

Supplemental Time; Item 5.a11. Approval – Bus Drivers; Item 

5.a12. Approval – School Physicians; Item 5.a.13. Approval – 

Substitute Lists; Item 5.a.14. Resignation – Administrator.  

Motion carried on a roll call vote 8-0.  



 
Food Services 

Management Company 

Renewal, Meal Price 

Determination, and 

Budget Adoption 

2021-2022 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mrs. 

Crocenzi that the Board of School Directors approves the Food 

Service Management Agreement between the West Shore 

School District and Sodexo Quality of Life Services for the 

period July 1, 2021, to June 30, 2022, approves the school meal 

prices for 2021-2022 as presented, approves the 2021-2022 

Food Services budget as attached, and authorizes 

Administration to pursue federal waivers enabling the District 

to feed students for free. Motion carried on a roll call vote 8-0.  

Mr. Guistwhite and Mrs. Crocenzi commended the work of the 

Food Service Department, both the improvement over the last 

few years and the work of feeding children during the 

pandemic.  Dr. Argot shared with the Board that Friday would 

be National Lunch Hero Day. 

 

Information Items  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Stoltz previewed the May 13, 2021, agenda. 

  

Mark Binkley, Jr., Fidevia Construction Management and 

Consulting, provided an update on the work being done at 

Rossmoyne Elementary School. 

 

Mrs. Stuck provided reports on the 2020-2021 Investment 

Update, Assessed Value Spreadsheet, Budget Status Reports, 

Capital Reserves Summary, and Rossmoyne Project. 

 

Mrs. Stuck and Dr. Stoltz facilitated a conversation on the 

2021-2022 General Fund Budget and announced the plan to 

have the Board vote on the proposed preliminary final budget 

next week.  Changing the date of this vote will in turn cause the 

vote on the final budget to be delayed until June 17. 

 

Recognition of Public 

– General Items 

 

 Ms. Allison Shipp, Camp Hill, expressed concern about Critical 

Race Theory (CRT) in general and had some concerns about the 

recent Board presentation on Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion 

and how that might be connected to (CRT).  Dr. Stoltz 

explained that West Shore is not teaching CRT. He also shared 

that the District is dedicated to ensuring all students have equal 

access to opportunities.  Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion work 

will help the District remove any barriers that may exist within 

the District. An example of removing a barrier is the District’s 

intent to provide student transportation for this summer’s 

instructional programs to all students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Mrs. Kristen Salvatore submitted comments and a question 

about the West Shore School District Special Education spring 

athletic completion.  Dr. Stoltz indicated families would be able 

to attend this special day and also clarified prior comments 

about the last day of school moving to June 3, acknowledging 

he unintentionally excluded special education low incident 

students from his prior comments about a planned calendar 

revision slated for the May 13 Board meeting. 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (9:39 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


